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The meeting was opened with a discussion on the relationships of the OCC and other working groups with specifics given to the Rule 22 Committee.  The group then discussed a proposal that further defines the relationships of all the various Direct Access groups under a central Steering Committee.  The group decided to table that discussion and let the groups evolve a little more over time and as other issues arise.


The group decided to change the name to the Operations Coordinating Committee which reflects the goals and the scope of work that the group hopes to accomplish.





REPORTS FROM THE SUB-GROUPS





DASR/Account Maintenance - Giving a status report presentation to the Rule 22 Committee on 9/1.  (Final presentation will be attached to the final meeting notes.)  Diane Biegel and Chris Alba gave a rundown of the process that the sub-group developed.  The new process is very similar to the current process but has more consistency between the UDCs.  The new process asks for more information during customer switches but this will minimize manual processes and also minimize problems from occurring in the downstream data flow.  The sub-group still has many issues to discuss such as when can the new process and EDI be implemented?  It was decided that sub-group will try to offer potential solutions and recommendations when they make presentations to the Rule 22 Committee.  One of the next steps was to work out consistent validation rules for the UDCs when receiving DASRs.





It was discussed and agreed that when presentations are made to Rule 22 for the DASR and other sub-groups to use the following format:





State the Objective/Scope of the sub-group


Summarize what steps the sub-group followed


List the findings and any recommendations


Describe the next steps and what is unfinished by the sub-group (i.e. State that EDI will be the standard for data exchanges.)


Describe what action from Rule 22 is requested.





The DASR discussion ended with the note that Chris Alba will set up a conference call to discuss other DASR issues.





Billing and Meter Data Consistency - This sub-group has been terminated.  The reason was because most of the billing issues that have been brought up to date were issues that were specific to particular UDCs.  These issues have been addressed and placed in a matrix that the individual UDC ESP Relations departments will be working to resolve.  Any joint implementation issues that will come back to the OCC will be assigned to the Meter Usage Process sub-group.





Billing Invoice Data - This sub-group has also been terminated.  The issues left for this sub-group are the same ones that need to be addressed as the DASR/Account Maintenance sub-group.





* New Group -Billing Business Rules -  The formation of a new sub-group was discussed to deal with unresolved billing policies and issues.  The new sub-group will be called the Billing Business Rules and will be chaired by Ernie Lewis.  People were asked to send the names of people who will represent the various companies on billing issues to Ernie at lewiser@sce.com.   Two issues that were brought up for this sub-group to look at were (1) reverse and rebill issues and (2) how to uniquely identify charges on bills for accounting purposes.


Meter Usage Data - Jim Price then gave an update on the meter usage sub-group and it’s activities.   He presented a strawman proposal for recommending what should be sent for the twelve months usage history when a customer switches from a UDC or ESP to another ESP.  (Attachment will be sent with the final meeting notes.) The major issue discussed was how would the old and new MDMA get the request for twelve months usage.   There was some confusion on which entities will send the data, but then it was clarified that all notices of requests for data would be sent via the ESPs. 





MISCELLANEOUS PROJECTS 





Automation -  There has not been any activity or interest in this project for the time being except for a few emails.  .  It was decided to drop this project off the radar screen of the group until a later date.





PX Credit - Explanation of the PX credit and it’s components.  IT was noted that both PG&E and SCE responded to the request for information.  PG&E sent out an explanation that explained how the credit was derived but did not send “real” numbers.  SCE sent out numbers but no explanation.  It appears that ESPs would like an explanation but would also like to audit the real numbers.  After discussing it was agreed to keep plugging along and try to get more clarification.





NEW BUSINESS





E -Commerce Proposal -  This was a proposal to start a new group to deal with some of the automation and transport issues for data exchange.  After a few discussion it was agreed to put the formation of this group on hold until further actions are needed.  One of the major concerns was having people working on this when resources are scarce for higher priority items.





Operational Manual Solicitation - It was agreed that there is a need to compare the manuals of the three UDCs.  SDG&E will start comparing their ESP manual with SCE whose manual was more specific.  Dave Ziner will assist SDG&E with the documentation.  A sub-group will from and try to get some structure and then outline the issues, scope and their process.  One major question was hot to access and provide input.  This must be addressed.  Mike Gunzelman will put some things out on the exploder as to where documents are and how to solicit input.  (Name for this new sub-group?)





Priority of Responses - this was discussed as the meeting was winding down.  The responses were to a request for people to send in their issues to the group so we can get a list of issues and agree on their priorities.  Dan Barber will take the responses and put them into a matrix for the group to review and assign priorities before the next meeting.








NEXT MEETING - It was agreed that the next meeting will be in San Francisco the day before the Rule 22 meeting.  So the next meeting will be Monday October 5th  starting at 10 a.m. in Room 308 77 Beale St. San Francisco.  A reminder with the room location will be sent out with the final meeting notes.











Dan 
